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Thank you Madam Chair and Members of the House Education Committee, 

I’m Representative Mari-Lynn Poskin, Kansas House 20. I stand in strong opposition to HB 2136, further draining State 
General Funds and funneling them to private, mostly religious schools. With the changes proposed in this bill, it can no 
longer even be pretended that it’s just to help “low income” students. Four new categories of eligibility are opened up with 
NO income limits. If a recipient’s family qualifies once, they maintain eligibility no matter how high their income shoots up. 
Foster and kinship care is now included no matter the income, as are Military, EMS Firefighters, LEO’s etc. 
 
Let’s see how this can really play out:  
 
An Army Colonel at Ft Leavenworth can make over $9,000 a month in just basic pay and be married to a physician who 
makes six figures and qualify for $8,000 per child per year. 
 

                     
 
A Fire Captain in Leawood, my district, can make over $175,000 per year and be married to a CEO who also makes six 
figures and qualify for $8,000 per child per year. 
 



 
 

 

               
 

That means that millionaires in my district with six figure incomes, and access to the TOP public schools in the state, can 
enroll their children in eligible private schools to bankroll $8,000 a year, for a dozen years, netting $96,000, per child. 
Multimillionaires. 

Next, let’s talk about the insanity of raising the tax credit to 100%. Tax credits are generally issued to promote specific 
behavior deemed important: (https://www.investopedia.com/terms/t/taxcredit.asp). 

 

There is NO OTHER 100% tax credit for charitable giving for regular people in Kansas tax code. Are we saying in HB 
2136 as a legislature, that there is nothing more important for the state to promote than sending children to private 
school?  
 
Please understand that of the current list of 127 eligible private schools, only 3 are not religiously affiliated. So, under HB 
2136 every congregation with an eligible school could sweep every last dime of its congregation’s Kansas tax liability from 
State General Funds to their religious school through scholarship organizations. I have to say it again…Holy tax scams, 
what a shell game! Since its inception in 2014, the long game has always been expanding this vehicle to become a 
universal voucher scheme. I ask that this committee put a stop to it, today.   
 
Sincerely, 

 


